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ARIZONA HOUSE OF REPRESENTATIVES 

Fifty-sixth Legislature 

Second Regular Session 
 

 

HB 2429: continuation; office on tribal relations 

Sponsor: Representative Dunn, LD 25 

Committee on Government 

Overview 

Continues the Governor's Office on Tribal Relations (GOTR) for four years. 

History 

GOTR was established in 1953 as the Commission of Indian Affairs for the purpose of 

considering and studying conditions among the Indians residing within the State of Arizona. 

In 2016, the Commission was renamed to GOTR with the charge to assist and support tribal 

communities and nations within the state and to enhance government-to-government 

relations between the 22 tribal nations within the boundaries of Arizona. 

The House Government Committee of Reference met on January 10, 2024, to hear a sunset 

review on GOTR. The House Government Committee of Reference recommended that GOTR 

be continued for four years.  

Provisions 

1. Continues, retroactive to July 1, 2024, GOTR until July 1, 2028. (Sec. 2, 4) 

2. Repeals GOTR on January 1, 2029. (Sec. 2) 

3. Contains a purpose statement. (Sec. 3) 

☐ Prop 105 (45 votes)      ☐ Prop 108 (40 votes)      ☐ Emergency (40 votes) ☐ Fiscal Note 

https://apps.azleg.gov/BillStatus/BillOverview/80297
https://azlibrary.gov/sla/agency_histories/governor%E2%80%99s-office-tribal-relations

